
PUBLIC NOTICE OF FILING AN APPLICATION 

FOR A RENEWAL DISCHARGE PERMIT 

The City of Lawton, located at 212 SW 9th Street Lawton, OK, has filed a Tier II application on 8/29/2024 
to renew a discharge permit for the municipal wastewater from the Medicine Park Water Treatment Plant 
located at 82 East Lake Drive Medicine Park, OK or the SW ¼ of the NE ¼ of the NE ¼, Section 19, Township 
3N, Range 12W.  The discharge point is located at Lat: 34° 44’ 06”, Long: 98° 30’ 10” W, to Medicine Creek, 
tributary of East Cache Creek, tributary of the Red River.  The permit, if issued, would establish effluent 
limitations of the discharge.  The purpose of this notice is to meet the requirements of OAC 252:4-7-13(c).  
If further information is needed, please contact Rusty Whisenhunt, Director of Public Utilities, 2100 SW 
6th Street Lawton, OK 73501, (580) 581-3405 or Kim Bui-Chai at Water Quality Division, Oklahoma 
Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), P.O. Box 1677; 707 N. Robinson, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 
73102, (405) 702-8238.  Based on the application the DEQ will either issue a draft permit or draft denial.  
Notice of the draft permit or denial will be published.  This application may be reviewed at the City of 
Lawton Department of Public Utilities Office, 2100 SW 6th Street Lawton, OK 73501, or at the DEQ 
headquarters, 707 N. Robinson, Oklahoma City, OK 73102. 


